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Alleged improper demotion from Field Regulator Changer of Gas
Construction Helper.

The grievant was promoted from Miscellaneous Equipment Operator B
(MEOB) to Field Regulator Changer on March 8, 1984.

On May 14, 1984, he sent a letter to the Manager of the Gas
Construction Department in which he requested to return to the MEOB class-
ification because he allegedly was performing Street Fitter work and was not
being compensated for it.

As a result of this request, the grievant was removed from the
Regulator Replacement Program, but was placed as a Helper instead of MEOB,
effective May 29, 1984. The grievant was then temporarily upgraded to MEOB
on May 29, 30, 31 and June 1, and was promoted to MEOB on June 4, the next
following workday. The net result was that the grievant was paid as if he
had been placed directly as a MEOB.

While acknowledging that the correction asked for (demotion to
MEOB instead of Helper) was, in effect, implemented, the Union maintained
that the grievant should have been placed under the step-by-step demotion
procedure provided for in Title 306; in other words, the Union claimed that
the Company was prohibited from attempting to demote the grievant directly
to Helper without first considering his rights to MEOB under Title 306. The
Company held that, except where noted otherwise, Title 306 is applicable only
in lack of work situations, not to voluntary demotions.



The Committee understands that when a G.C. employee requests a
demotion, the usual procedure has been to demote him to the next lower class-
ification in his line of progression, provided he is qualified for such
classification and Company is able to utilize such employee in the next lower
classification. The subject of this case appears to be an exception to this
practice.

The Committee does not see any valid reason to deviate from G.C.'s
customary procedure with regard to voluntary demotions, and agrees that this
procedure should be effected in all future such cases.

By agreeing to this decision, Company does not intend to imply that
it agrees with Union's position that voluntary demotions are covered in
Title 306.
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